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Laser Interferometer Gravitational Wave Observatory (LIGO)
Facility Re-roofing Project FY 2013

The California Institute of Technology solicits bids in conformance with the instructions contained in Invitation to Bid No. LP-12b for the Reroofing Project at the LIGO Hanford Observatory located on Horn Road, Richland, Washington.  The link is C1301598-v2 or Contact Rudy Arvizu, Senior Contracting Officer, at rarvizu@ligo.caltech.edu

A second jobwalk is scheduled for 10:00 am, Thursday, 5/30/13.  Interested parties are requested to contact (626) 395-4834 or rarvizu@ligo.caltech.edu

Check-in is in the Visitor Lobby, which is the first building upon entering the Observatory grounds.  ITB Addenda Questions and Answers:

	Question No. 1
	What detailed requirements exist for the bond?

	Answer No. 1
	5%

	
	

	Question No. 2
	What details are there for the bid submittal?  Do we require electronic submission of all documents AND paper copies at the bid opening? Who do they send documents to?

	Answer No. 2

	Electronic submission to Rudy Arvizu rarvizu@ligo.caltech.edu and copy John Worden worden_j@ligo-wa.caltech.edu

	
	

	Question No. 3
	A question was raised about rub strips under lightning rod wiring?

	Answer No. 3
	Whatever is required for the 30 year manufacturer’s warranty?

	
	

	No. 4
	Drawing package has a note re gutters:
NOTE 5 on D1300361 page 4 of 5 should say: This note applies to the Mid-Station and End-Station on the West Leg only and applies to the large rollup door of each building.

	
	

	No. 5
	Caltech will resend the link to the ITB.



LIGO L1300125-v1
